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In accordance with its mandate under s. 10 of the Senate Policy on Student Appeals, 
Rights and Discipline, the Senate Committee on Academic Procedures (SCAP) reviewed 
the procedural aspects of two recommendations for withdrawal from the University for a 
breach of academic integrity during the academic session of September 1, 2011 to August 
30, 2012. 
 
Please note that SCAP only reviews academic integrity cases in which the student is 
required to withdraw and does not appeal the ruling and/or sanction imposed.  If an 
appeal is made, the case goes to the University Student Appeals Board (USAB) for 
review and consideration. 
 
In May 2012, SCAP upheld the Faculty of Arts and Science’s recommendation that a 
student be required to withdraw for a minimum period of ten years for a breach of 
academic integrity, and confirmed that appropriate procedures were followed. 
 
In June 2012, SCAP upheld the Faculty of Arts and Science’s recommendation that a 
student be required to withdraw for a minimum period of one year for a breach of 
academic integrity, and confirmed that appropriate procedures were followed. 
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